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School fees must be paid in advance, before the 7th of each month, 12 Months of the year.

Liza Smith   - 072 108 3670
E-mail     - ropacc@vodamail.co.za

OPERATING HOURS – SCHOOL TERMS ONLY

Monday, Wednesday and Thursday: 06:45 to 13:30

CLOSED on Tuesdays and Fridays

TO ACCOMMODATE OUR FULL-TIME WORKING PARENTS:

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY
Every 1st and 3rd Saturday of the month: 09:00 to 12:00
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Dear Parents

Thank you for your continued support of excel-
lent Christian education to the glory of God. This 
term has certainly been an exciting one as we 
have watched our dream of many years - the 
dream of having a swimming pool at our school, 
taking shape.  God’s provision for The King’s 
School West Rand has not just been sufficient, 
it has been abundant and our hearts continue 
to be overwhelmed at His goodness towards 
us!  As the board of directors, we are acutely 
conscious that God has blessed our school so 
that we may be a blessing to others and we 
continue to seek ways in which we can impact 
the lives of students, not only by striving for 
excellence in education to the Glory of God 
within our school but also beyond the borders 
of The King’s School West Rand.  In Luke 12:48 
we read “…When someone has been given 
much, much will be required in return; and 
when someone has been entrusted with much 
even more will be required.”  May God grant 
that we continue to be good stewards of all that 
He has entrusted to our care.

On behalf of the board of directors, it is my 
great pleasure to welcome Mrs. Dineo Maithufi 
onto our board.  Her financial acumen, experi-
ence in governance and most especially her 
love for Jesus and belief in Christian education 
will add great value and it is our prayer that her 
time as a director will be richly blessed.

 As we all struggle through what is now a tech-
nical recession, our Board of Directors have 
tried everything to keep next year's fee increase 
to the minimum. In fact, it is lower than the 
published increases of similar sized indepen-
dent schools in our region. The average fee 
increase for next year is 5,4%. 

In addition, we are offering discounts on 
advance payments of fees. Not only have we 
have retained a discount of 9% for fees paid 
annually in advance by 31 January 2018, but 
we are also able to discount a 6 months 
advance payment by 5% and a 3 months 
advance payment by 3%, provided that the 
account is not in arrears. 

We have further looked to increase assistance 
to families with multiple children in our school. 
Two children family discount has been 
increased by 50% (R600 off, this year it was 
R400 off) and three children family discount 
has been increased by 11% (R1000 off, this 
year it as R900). 

Even though the school's expense lines are 
projected to increase by 9% on next year's 
budget, we believe that with prudent financial 
management and prompt paying of fees, we 
can get by with the reduced fee increase. Par-
ents can assist us by ensuring that fees are 
paid on time before the 7th of each month, and 
if possible we are grateful to our parents who 
can afford to pay annually in advance, as this 
allows us to settle big expenses early in the 
year. 

Please will you take note of the detailed fee 
schedule in this King's Ken in order to accu-
rately plan for next year. 

MRS. GWYN HANNINGTON
CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 



In case of absenteeism a doctor’s note must be provided for all summative 
assessments (tests, orals, practical assessments etc) missed.
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14 September  - Extra Murals end
14 September  - HS Certificate Assembly
20 September             -   Gr. 12 Prelims End
21 September  - SCHOOL CLOSES

@ 11:45 for Pre-School and Foundation Phase
@ 12:00 for Intermediate Phase and High School

School fees must be paid in advance, before the 7th of each month, 12 Months of the year.4

CHEERLEADING
Anneli de Jager attended the GMCA provincial Cheerleading trials this 
past weekend. She has become part of the legacy of the Kings Cheer 

team, by obtaining her Cheer colors. She will be representing Gauteng in 
the 2019 National competition. Congratulations Anneli for your commit-

ment and dedication to the sport.

TRAMPOLINE GYMNASTICS
Congratulations to Roxanne De Kock who after receiving a 

gold, silver and bronze medal at three Mini Trampoline 
Gymnastics Competitions, qualified to take part at the 

Central Gauteng Level 1 Competition on 3 August 2018.  
She was awarded a Silver Medal and her Gauteng Colours. 
She also took part in Mini SA on 24 August 2018 and was 
awarded a bronze medal.  Well done!  We are so proud of 

you!

Congratulations to the Senior Boys, under 13 Girls and under 11 
girls that ended second in the D12 Hockey pools. We are so 

proud to have these three teams represent us in the next round. 
Good luck to these players and their coaches!

THE KING’S SCHOOL HOCKEY STARS
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In case of absenteeism a doctor’s note must be provided for all summative 
assessments (tests, orals, practical assessments etc) missed.
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Our Mini Cricket players have had a wonderful season playing cricket.  
Here are some photos of our Mini Cricket boys. 

Mini 
Cricket

Ready for
Cricket Action!

Fielding like the experts!

Warming up
to bowl

Catch it!!!
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SACSSA

The King’s School West Rand participated in the SACSSA (South African Chris-
tian School Sport Association) annual Athletics Invitational in Sasolburg on Satur-

day, 8 September 2018. We had 18 athletes competing in 29 events and we 
took 16 medals home. Athletes that have qualified at this meeting will advance to 
SACSSA Nationals on Saturday 29 September and Sunday 30 September. Con-
gratulations to all of our athletes that have performed so well! We are proud of 

you for representing the school with such incredible standards!

School fees must be paid in advance, before the 7th of each month, 12 Months of the year.6



The King’s School West Rand                      •                      KING’S  KEN                      •                     12 September 2018

In case of absenteeism a doctor’s note must be provided for all summative 
assessments (tests, orals, practical assessments etc) missed.
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ATHLETE EVENT/S PLACED QUALIFIED 
    

Tumisho Thaba Shot Put 4th Shot put Shot Put 

Keira Davies 
80m 
100m  
Long Jump 

1st 80m 
1st 100m 
1st Long Jump 

80m 
100m 
Long Jump 

Reece Jones Long Jump 1st Long Jump Long Jump 

Matthew Pretorius 1200m 
150m 

1st 1200m 
6th 150m 

1200m 
150m 

Chioma Olebuike 100m  
200m 

1st 100m 
2nd 200m 

100m 
200m 

Oluchi Olebuike 
Long Jump 
100m 
200m 

1st Long Jump 
3rd 100m 
3rd 200m 

Long Jump 
100m 
200m 

Kayle Richardson Long Jump 
100m 

3rd Long Jump 
9th 100m 

Long Jump 
100m 

Ogenero Otiede Shot Put 3rd Shot Put Shot Put 

Jason Phillips 100m 6th 100m 100m 

Kyle Bevan 1500m 3rd 1500m DNQ 

Aden McCarthy Long Jump 
200m 

3rd Long Jump 
5th 200m 

200m 
Long Jump 

KG Legodi 
Javelin 
Discus 
Shot Put 

4th Javelin 
7th Discus 
6th Shot Put 

Javelin 
Discus 
Shot Put 

Matthew Phillips Long Jump 
High Jump 

3rd Long Jump 
5th High Jump 

Long Jump 
High Jump 

DJ Ramsami 100m 8th 100m 100m 

Mikayla Harris 800m 1st 800m 800m 

Erin Kahn Shot Put 5th Shot Put Shot Put 

Aiden Pennells 100m 
200m 

7th 100m 
6th 200m 100m 
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School fees must be paid in advance, before the 7th of each month, 12 Months of the year.8

Art OutingArt Outing
The high school art students were very 
inspired during their recent art outings. 

Last week, the grade 9, 10 and 11's 
visited the FNB Art Fair at the Sandton 
Convention Centre. The Matriculants 

visited LAE Gallery in Fox Street as well 
as Conrad Bo and David Tlale's studios. 



Contact  Debbie:

073 152 0333
debbie.bevan@saiglobal.com
If you have any good quality second 
hand items you would like to donate to 
the swop shop you may drop off as well.

For secondhand schoolitems to buy or swop
14 September - Rice
21 September - Sugar

In addition to the above, any warm clothes 
for children from 3 months to 9 years old will 
be greatly appreciated.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR UNWAVERING SUPPORT!

For Friends Friday
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In case of absenteeism a doctor’s note must be provided for all summative 
assessments (tests, orals, practical assessments etc) missed.
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